



TIDWORTH TOWN COUNCIL

Community Services February 2018

Minutes of the Community Services Committee meeting held on 13th February 2018 in the Community Centre at 7.15pm.

Attended Councillors: S Slater (SS) in the Chair, H Jones (HJ) P Hedge (PH), E O'Connell (EO), Nigel Arch (NA), A Birch (AB), A McIntyre (AM)		Apologies for Absence: S Anderton (SA)
Item	Agenda Item	Action By
2	Declaration of Interest None	
3	<p>Minutes of Previous Meeting Minutes of January 2018 meeting ratified February Full Town Meeting.</p> <p>HJ mentioned that there still is a 'Mud slick' at each end of the crossing outside the post office on the A338, advised that this would be referred to the parish steward to see if he has had a look at it already or if he could have a look at it for us.</p> <p>HJ has advised since that the 'Mud Slick' is the road gritting that has taken place regularly over the last 6 weeks, and the thaw and rain then wash it off the roadway into the gutter. HJ is going to log this with Wiltshire Highways.</p> <p>HJ asked if I could ask the Garrison Commander for a timescale with regards to the new car park.</p> <p>HJ asked if we could get prices for street signs, AM advised she has been in touch with Wiltshire Council who has given her names of contractors who may be able to help. SS advised he will send AM some details too.</p>	<p>HJ</p> <p>AM</p> <p>AM</p>
4	<p>Community Centre</p> <p>HJ mentioned that the light outside the community centre is flickering and may need a new bulb. AM will speak to the Town Steward.</p> <p>AM mentioned that we are having problems with the Family Fellowship group again, SS advised that the Leadership will be meeting up to discuss this.</p> <p>Services have asked if they can have a update on the new civic centre at the next Full Town Council Meeting</p>	AM

5	<p>Grounds Maintenance</p> <p>Holy Trinity have got a new grass cutting contract</p> <p>SS had been asked by Carillion Amey if we needed any help at the chapel, SS took them to the chapel but it was looking great.</p>	
6.	<p>Cemetery</p> <p>HJ mentioned that the gate needs painting – Town Steward is aware of this and is waiting for the weather to get better.</p> <p>AB and EO have been cleaning up at the cemetery after the bad winds and removed glass jars.</p> <p>AB mentioned that Plot No1 (Interment of Ashes) – Holland – has put framing around the name plate and filling the space with ornamental gravel but this is not allowed as its not in the guidelines. They will need to be asked to remove this. AM advised she will speak to CL about this.</p> <p>AB mentioned Plot No4 (Ralph Lewis) is a little bit closer to Plot No3 (Hutchinson) than Plot No3 is to Plot No2 (Steve Lewis) , HJ advised that we should have a standard gap between plot nameplates and add it to the policies. AM advised she will speak to CL about this.</p> <p>Mortuary Chapel Chapel is looking great at the moment</p>	<p>RL</p> <p>SS</p> <p>AM</p> <p>AM</p>
7.	<p>Play Park Inspections</p> <p>SS asked if I could check with CL if Elite Inspections do the repairs on the play parks or if this is something that we do. If it is something Elite does, can we go ahead on all the repairs.</p>	
8	<p>Correspondence None</p>	
9	<p>Any Other Business</p> <p>HJ would like a map of Ashdown Estate, SS advised he would get one for HJ</p> <p>HJ asked if we could find out who is coming up with the names of the roads on Riverbourne Estate - Phase 2 – East of the river. AM going to ask CL if she could find out for us.</p> <p>HJ advised he would send SS a map of the bin storage on Riverbourne Estate</p>	<p>SS</p> <p>AM/CL</p> <p>HJ</p>

10	Date of Next Meeting 13th March 2018	All agenda items to the Clerk 7 days prior to the meeting
----	--	---

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting closed at 8.15pm.